CITY OF CEDARVILLE CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES April 20, 2021

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman McClendon, Alderman Breshears Alderman Odom and Alderman Johnson.

A motion to approve the March regular monthly meeting minutes was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of March balances for each account were read and the April Financial Report was reviewed. A motion to approve the April Financial Report was made by Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported the two dumpsters for Spring Clean-up were filled by noon on Saturday. The department has been busy repairing potholes, mowing, and maintaining ditches and culverts.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 49 citizen calls, 2 assists to other agencies, 8 citations, 9 warning citations, 0 alarms answered, 7 accident, 2 arrests, 4 felonies and misdemeanor reports filed, and 2 warrants served.

Lt. Archie Hyatt reported 1 car accident and 7 medical calls. Two volunteers have completed the Wildland training program. The department is applying for two grants.

ANNOUNCEMENTS - None

PUBLIC COMMENTS - None

UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Isenhower presented Resolution # 2021-04-20-01, amending the 2021 budget to rework the payroll budget for the Street Dept. One five day employee's payroll, one two day employee's payroll and 25% of the supervisor's salary will be paid by General instead of Street. This change allows these employees to work in any capacity needed instead of strictly Street Dept. and is effective retro to January 1, 2021.

A motion to approve Resolution # 2021-04-20-01 was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0

Sealed bids for the sale of the 1990 GMC dump truck were open and read by Treasurer Cook.

Larry Dehart \$650.00 Jim Whitlock \$1327.00 Ronald Jordan \$1167.73

A motion to accept the bid by Jim Whitlock for \$1327.00 was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

Information on the purchase of a new police vehicle was presented by Chief Howard. A new 2021 4WD Dodge Durango by State bid can be purchased for \$31,080.00. The City would then outfit the vehicle with appropriate police equipment. Used Ford Explorers with about 75,000 miles can be purchased for approximately \$18,000 plus the cost of the police equipment. Citizen's Bank will finance a new vehicle for 3.45% APR with automatic payment withdrawal.

A motion to inquire on the availability of a new 2020 Durango at State bid pricings with 0 miles and if not available then purchase a 2021 Dodge Durango to be financed for 24 months by Citizen's Bank at 3.45% APR was made by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Odom. Passed 4-0

Mayor Isenhower presented information obtained by Alderman Breshears to purchase a Stihl pavement saw with an asphalt blade and a Wacker compactor for the Street Department. Alderman Breshears' information indicated that the pavement saw costs \$1013 tax included at Yeagers Hardware and the Wacker compactor costs approximately \$1896 plus tax and shipping if ordered online.

A motion to purchase the saw and compactor was made by Alderman Breshears and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

Discussion was held concerning the fire station parking lot drainage issue. Mayor Isenhower explained the dirt piles by the fire station will be used to build up the parking lot to divert the water flow toward to ditch.

The lease for the road grader will expire July, 2021. The grader has been inspected by Caterpillar and paperwork is being prepared for possible extension of the lease with a lower premium.

Mayor Isenhower and Chief Howard have visited certain houses in regards to the City clean-up ordinance. Some have complied but some have been revisited and given 30 more days to clean the area.

The Council went to inspect the work done on the park pavilion. The work done was approved. Payment was approved upon completion of the installation of the gutters.

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

Mayor

Recorder/Treasurer